To the Political Committee

The letter below is from Charlie Bolduc in response to the notification that the PC had acknowledged his resignation.

July 8, 1974 Seattle, Washington

Dear Jack,

Thanks for your recent letter. I heard about the departure of the IT tendency this weekend.

It reminded me that revolutionaries must always have patience. All I can say was that we sure had it in this case.

Right now I'm involved in an exciting strike situation. Our goal is to get union recognition. It was initiated by the women in the office. I work for a division of General Motors, that sells, repairs and promotes Terex, the heavy equipment part of G.M.

At any rate I could write a small book about it at this point, but of special importance is the attitude of the women, i.e. the Women's Liberation movement and its affect on Women workers and the general thinking of young workers today.

All I can say is that we have some mighty exciting times ahead.

Oberlin seems out of the question at this time. There is nothing more I would rather do but I simply cannot get enough money together.

As always, s/Charlie B.